UNIVERSITÉ DE MONTRÉAL Montreal, February 12th. 1930. FACULTÉ DE MÉDECINE Sir Arthur Currie. Principal and Vice-Chancellor Mc Gill University. Dear Sir Arthur. I deeply regret delaying so long to answer to yours of the 4th.of February. I fully agree with your future programme and accept with pleasure to continue as a Member of the Health League, and will devote the best of my knowledge to help the realization of the intentions of the General Health League. Ever yours faithfully, In A Hames Dean.